Lake Committee Meeting Minutes
January 5, 2017
1:00 pm, PBCA Office

The meeting was called to order by Chair Fran Stifel at 1:00 pm. 

Quorum established.  Members present:  Fran Stifel, Lisa Rosenthal, Felix Sawicki, Donna St. John, Jennie McCoun

Lisa moved to accept the October 2016 meeting minutes with several changes that had been suggested by Dietta.  Jennie McCoun seconded, all approved.

Standard Lake Assessment Report:

Committee discussed report, which they all felt would be a helpful baseline for future actions.  Because the report recommended additional aeration, the committee will add this to the five year plan.

Jennie expressed interest in fountain-type aeration.  Fran will ask Vertex about the advisability.

Monthly ASI report:

Committee discussed report and felt overall lakes look good.  Felix said he’d like an explanation, if possible, of some of the levels.  Fran will ask ASI if they know or can determine.

Fran would like to encourage residents to use the St. Petersburg Sensible Sprinkler Program.  Lisa will research when the program is next open and will write an article about this, to include an application, for an e-mail blast and the Pulse.

Fran reported buffer zone looks good.  Committee will look into expanding this to other areas.

FFW contact:

At James’s suggestion, Lisa contacted Florida Fish and Wildlife biologist about our plants.  He had some ideas about why they aren’t doing well in some areas.  He will do a site visit later in the month, with the results to be presented to the committee.

Meeting adjourned at 1:40 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Rosenthal


